BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11TH OCTOBER 2007.
RESIDENTS AND POLICE FORUM  PCSO Louise Lodge attended for the first part of the meeting and advised that she will regularly be in attendance on Parish Council evenings from 7.15 to 7.30 pm to discuss any issues brought by residents. Council thanked her and agreed to advertise this new service via the Newsletter. She reported on 2 crimes only in the last month. Cllr Bradford updated her on the continuing problems in Hetchell Woods and she agreed that she had on her visits noticed the evidence of vandalism but had failed to catch the culprits. 
Mr and Mrs Otty of 34 Cornmill Lane were also present. They sought the support of the Parish Council in approaching the Environment Agency about unblocking a pipe feeding water from the Gill Beck on to the Mill Race to the rear of their property, which, following the floods, had become too dangerous to deal with themselves. Council agreed to support them 
PRESENT  Cllrs Hills, Overfield,   Hoyland, Flockton, Lobley, Bradford, Tatman, Gooch 
APOLOGIES. Cllr Stentiford.  
6101   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 13TH SEPTEMBER  2007 These were approved. 
6102   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllr Bradford reported that camping was continuing over weekends and fires were still being lit. He had personally cleared up a great deal of litter, including broken glass which could be dangerous for children and animals. There was some evidence of work carried out by YWT – grass cutting preparatory to putting sheep into the field, and some new fencing. 
2. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford said that he intended to contact Ian Jones, who has taken over from Anne Falkingham as Youth Leader for LCC ,about getting a grant for a REK shelter.
5. Extension of 30mph limit on Blackmoor Lane. Council agreed to write again to Highways citing further reasons why they considered a speed limit essential on this road and asking them to re-visit . Cllr Lobley had established that the Chief Engineer, Nick Hunt, had first to be convinced of the need for the limit. 
6. Planting of Hedge outside Fence on A58 A further letter had been received from Mr Utley disagreeing with the way the Council had proceeded in this matter and the way public money was to be spent. He considered that it would be preferable to start the hedging further up the A58 beyond his property. Council agreed with this suggestion as it was important for sight lines. Cllr Rachael Procter has agreed to action a MICE money grant  to cover purchase of the mixed variety of hedging plants required. 
7. Parish Council Noticeboards. Cllrs agreed to purchase 2 new noticeboards- one at East Rigton and another (the cost to be shared with the Sports Club) on Keswick Lane close to the Club and for joint use .A final decision about which of 2 boards should be chosen would be made by the Chairman and Vice-Chairman.  
8. Spoil Heap at Quarry Hill. Joe Smallman had been asked to re-visit the site. It was agreed to ask for a progress report. 
9. Action to prevent flooding problems in the future. A meeting to be chaired by Cllr Shelbrooke is to be held in Collingham Memorial Hall on Monday evening, October 29th. An update is to be requested on work undertaken on the culvert under Church Lane.  
10. Bardsey Parish Council Web Site- Proposals for improvement. Cllrs Gooch and Overfield are due to hold a further meeting with Deep Blue Digital next Thursday. Cllr Flockton has identified another supplier who has been contacted by the Clerk, and Cllr Gooch has agreed to obtain a quotation from a third source. 
11. Possibility of Bus Shelter at Bank Top. Cllr Gooch has drafted a letter to Antler Builders asking them to consider funding the erection of a bus shelter on the A58 outside the new development. The Clerk was also asked to make inquiries with Metro about the possibility of obtaining a shelter. 
12. Unpleasant smell in area. The Clerk had been informed by the Environment Agency that the substance used as a fertilizer on the land was legal and that they were always kept informed about occasions on which it would be applied. 
13. Arrangements for Council Meeting in February 2008. Glyn Robins, Clerk to Collingham PC, has kindly offered his services as Minute Secretary for the meeting. Council agreed to pay his expenses and to give a gratuity to a neighbour of the Clerk who has agreed to handle correspondence during her absence. 
14. Kisdorf Reunion/Bardsey Fest 2008. The Chairman e mailed fellow Cllrs with an idea for an Anglo-German theme to the Fest for 2008 and offered to call a meeting of people interested in organising the event. The Clerk suggested having a joint venture with East Keswick, with events across a weekend spread between the 2 villages. This idea would be put to the Bardsey Fest Committee . 
15. Trees overhanging Bowling Club. The Chairman ,Cllrs Gooch and Bradford had inspected the trees concerned  and considered that there was no necessity to have them cut back, but felt that the undergrowth of suckers and sycamores should be dealt with. It was agreed to seek the opinion of Mr Lapish. 
16. Bardsey Village Hall – Report on Management Meeting attended by Cllr Bradford at Bramhope on September 27th. This had been very useful and Cllr Bradford urged Cllrs to attend a “repeat” meeting in East Keswick Village Hall on 29th November at 7.30 pm.
17. Report on Meeting of Parish & Town Council Forum at Civic Hall attended by Chairman and Clerk. This had been useful for networking with members of other councils. The actual meeting had been devoted to a discussion on the future of the forum. It was agreed to hold 2 meetings a year, one of them in the form of a daytime conference. 
18. Exterior Light at Sports Club. Cllr Overfield reported that the Chairman of the Sports Club was obtaining a quotation for a light. He considered that this would be beneficial to the Club, the Council and the Police, and suggested that they liaise on the matter. 
6103   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field  Cllr Overfield reported that conditions at present were very satisfactory. More shrubs are required for the hedge. There are now 6 Park Field supporters. 
2 .Willan’s Wood .It was agreed to remind Glen Gormer about the need to remove the dead tree and to check on responsibility for the 2 boundaries, not the responsibility of the PC. 
6104   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) P/07/05680/FU/NE – Gateon House Farm – Change of use – agricultural buildings to 4 Bed. House. 
(b) P/0 7/05533/FU/HE – 23 Bankfield – Cons. 

(c) P/07/0566333/FU/HE – 9, Bingley Bank – Amendment to approval condition    (P07/006623/FU) to insert 2 windows.  

(d) P/07/05326/FU/NE – Rigton Carr Farm, Wike Lane 
(e) P/07/05058 – 1A Bracken Park, Scarcroft – Ext. 

(f) P/07/05503 – West View, Rigton Bank – Ext. 
(g) P/07/05539 – 1 Bracken Park – Replacement of porch with 2 storey entrance. 

(h) P/07/05430/FU/NE – Granger House- Demolition of existing house and replacement with 5 Bed. House. 

(i) P/07/06013/FU/HE – Overdale, 52 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
It was agreed to raise no objections to any of the above, with the exception of (h) where comments should be made on some of the details. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/07/04657/FU – Woodhead – 3 Cornmill Close – Ext. 
(b) P/07/03628/FU/HE – Bone – Three Gables, 68 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.  

3. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) P/07/0 03746/FU/HE – Ward – Overdale, 52 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
(b) P/07/05112/FU/HE – Powell- 56 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 

5. Letter from Mike Darwin, Planning Dept. re LDF Draft Supplementary Planning Documents – This was noted. 
6105   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Grasshopper Garden Services – Provision of topsoil – Pond area.             £ 51.62.*
(b) Mazars – Audit of PC Accounts                                                                     334.88
(c) LCC – Costs for PC Election – May 2007                                                    1910.00

(d) J. Gallant – Salary – July ,August, September                                            1416.48

* This represents the VAT charge. Mr and Mrs Nunn have kindly offered to pay the remainder of the bill.

Council agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Approval of PC Accounts by Mazars, External Auditors. The Clerk reported that the accounts had been approved without comment. 
6106   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Letter from  Parks and Countryside re Rights of Way Improvement Plan (April 2006) Council agreed to request official Path status for the path along the old railway embankment, and a new path to link Wood Lane and Bardsey dam.
2. Letter from LCC re Review of Polling Arrangements. Noted. 
3. Invitation from East Keswick Village Hall Committee for 2 representatives of Bardsey PC to attend Official Opening Ceremony of the Redeveloped East Keswick Village Hall on Sunday 18 November at 11.45 for 12.00. It was agreed that the Chairman and Vice-Chairman and their partners should be offered the invitations.
4. E mail from Steven Wood, Clerk to Thorner PC  Mr Wood , like Bardsey PC, is  requesting official Rights of Way status for the disused railway track from Scarcroft Hill to the A58. He is acting as an individual but seeking the support of Bardsey and Scarcroft PCs, and asking for evidence of use and potential witnesses. Council agreed to support the request. 
6107   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Disused advertising board outside former Baby Shop at Bank Top. The Chairman offered to contact Thomlinsons about the best method of dealing with this. 
2. Free Bulbs  Cllr Flockton reported that she had been offered free bulbs for the village.

3. Large (Foreign?) Lorries on A58 Cllr Hoyland suggested that these were appearing with increasing frequency, travelling from the Wetherby direction. It was agreed to monitor the situation. 
4. Effectiveness of Parish Meetings? Cllr Hoyland pointed out that this subject was being discussed at the Leeds Branch meeting. 

5. State of footpaths along sections o the A58 and need for re-surfacing of Church Lane. Cllr Lobley reported that she was contacting Steve Parry of LCC Highway Dept. on a weekly basis and reminding him of these requirements. The former, he claimed, needed funding. The latter was the responsibility of another section and had not received approval for attention in 2008. 
Signed:

Date: 
BPC Oct. 07 Mins. 
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